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That’s what PMI offers women and their 
families. And Hope is the theme for this 
year’s 30th Annual Fundraising Banquet. 
We are celebrating the Hope that we have 
in Christ and that we are able to share this 
Hope with others. Will you join us in this 
celebration?  

 30th Annual Fall Fundraising Banquet 
 

Thursday, October 16, 2014 
 

Begins promptly at 6:15pm 
 

Guest Speaker: Roland Warren 
 

Antrim Brethren In Christ Church 
Corner of Routes 11 & Kauffman Road, Chambersburg 

 

Catered by Mrs. Gibbles’ Restaurant 

Roland Warren 
President & CEO of Care Net 
 

Past-president of the National Fatherhood 
Initiative, where he was  
dedicated to the mission of improving the 
well-being of children by increasing the 
proportion of children that are raised with 
involved, responsible and committed 
fathers. 
 

His national media appearances 
include The Oprah Winfrey Show, The 
Today Show, CNN, C-SPAN, Dateline NBC, 

Fox News Channel, and Black Entertainment Television.  

338 Lincoln Way East 
Chambersburg, PA  17201 

267-3738 

 

220 S. Potomac Street 
Waynesboro, PA  17268 

762-8066 

20 E. Burd Street, Ste. 4 

Shippensburg, PA  17257 

532-4446 

 

501 S. Cedar Lane 

Greencastle, PA  17225 

597-2447 

For you created my inmost being; You knit 
me together in my mother’s womb. 

Psalm 139:13 NIV 

Hope  

5K and Walk for Life ................... page 2 
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WHAT’S INSIDE 

For I know the plans I have 
for you,” declares the Lord, 

“plans to prosper you and not to 
harm you, plans to give you  

           and a future.”   
                         Jeremiah 29:11 
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Executive Director 

Linda Barr 
 

Directors 

Laura Lopez & 

 Joan Lindenmuth - 
Chambersburg 

Ruth Schuler - 
Waynesboro Interim 

Robin Kell - 
Shippensburg 

Tina Nunemaker - 
Greencastle 

Ruth Schuler - Pure 
Grace 101 

Joan Lindenmuth - 
Abstinence 

 

Other Staff 
Cindy Booher - Nurse 

Manager 
Mandy Hood- Event 

Coordinator 
Cindy Rotz - 

Bookkeeper 
Nicole Elliott - Secretary 

 

Board of Directors 

Sally Miller, President 
Joe George, Vice 

President 
Barbara Poe, Secretary 

John Jones, Treasurer 
Dr. Craig Stone, Asst. 

Sec'y. 
Cindy Dingeldein, Asst. 

Treas. 
Dorlene Lyons 

Barb Hummer 
Cayla Raber 
 

Board of Advisors 

Paul Bitner 
Dr. H. Wallace Brubaker 
Richard Hoskinson 

John Mallin 

Sharon Nagy 

J. Emerson Peckman 

C. Kenneth Shannon 

Ron Sisto 

Nina Vankampen 

Linden Showalter 

Staff and Board Members 

 

We hosted our 9th annual Walk for 
Life on Saturday, June 7 at Norlo 
Park, Fayetteville. This year we added 
a whole new component — a 5K 
Run! Our timing company told us that 
in our first year with a 5K not to 
expect more than a few runners. BUT 
we had 27 runners show up on that 
beautiful spring morning. Nearly 60 
registered walkers plus more friends 
and family took a leisurely walk to 
help support PMI. Approximately 
$15,000 was raised! 

It was a fun morning filled with 
exercise, laughter and snacks! A team 
of teens did face painting and a clown 
entertained with balloon animals and 
more.  

 

Our participants with the highest 
sponsorships were: 

1 Twyla Stahl 
2  Joy Hawbaker 
3  Darlyn Meyers 

 

Our fastest runners were: 
1  Vaun Hawbaker 
2  Ken Lopez 

3  Jim Becker 

THANK YOU 

Walkers, Runners 
& Sponsors!! 

Gifts were given in Memory of: 
Leta Hussack by  

Aux. to the Retired State Police 
Assoc. of PA 

Elizabeth Shannon 

Tom and Susan Dracz 

Lois Stains by Judith Hykes 

Joseph and Peggy Ressler 
 

Judy Clement by Barbara Storey 
 

Marie Long by Deana Meyers 
 

Donalee Hallock by  
Jim and Sharon Roberts 

Rev. Donald and Mary Lee  
 Henderson 

 

Gifts were given in Honor of: 
Emily Madeira by Jim and Sharon Roberts 

Marsha Ocker by Jim and Sharon Roberts 

Liz Eisnhart by Patricia Grimes 

Shopping through 
AmazonSmile is a simple 
way for you to support 
Pregnancy Ministries each 
time you shop online, at no 
cost to you!  When you 

select Pregnancy Ministries, Inc. as your 
favorite charity at www.smile.amazon.com, 
the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 
0.5% of the purchase price from your eligible 
AmzaonSmile purchases directly to us.  You 
can bookmark that browser to shop through 
www.smile.amazon.com - you’ll get the 
same products and selection as the regular 
Amazon site, but you’ll be saving lives and 
helping local woman and families through 
PMI while you shop! 

Special thanks to our 

business sponsors! 

 
 

Sight and Sound 

Totem Pole 

TB Woods 

Green Steam Solutions 

Alpha Fitness 

Planet Fitness 

Kathy’s Deli 
Butcher Shoppe 

Holiday Inn Express 

Artistic Lazer Engraving 

Country Breeze Farm Market 
Bird in Hand Restaurant 

Giant 
Food Lion 

Weis 

Chick-fil-A 

Fun Castle 

Cluggy’s 

5K & Walk for Life 

    2014 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chambersburg Center 

By Joan Lindenmuth  
Clientele has grown the last two 

months at Chambersburg and our sched-
ule has been full with new clients as well 
as sessions with current clients.  It has 
been encouraging to see clients who 
were lax in keeping appointments return-
ing to meet with our staff.  There are 
times that our Schedule Book is full two 
weeks in advance.  We have needed to 
set apart some appointment times each 
week exclusively for only abortion-

minded or new pregnancy test clients.  In 
our joy to serve current clients with in-
creased opportunities to share the Gos-
pel, we want to be the first choice for 
those who are abortion-minded or in 
need of a pregnancy test.   

Praising God always in everything we 
do, recently, after one of our Peer Coun-
selors shared the Gospel, a boyfriend of 
a client came to know Christ.  This is 
always our prayer - that hearts would be 
open to the Gospel.   We rejoice with the 
angels in heaven, glorifying Him for 
answered prayer. 

Our Center is very busy and in need of 
volunteer Peer Counselors and Recep-
tionists, this Fall PMI will have a Volun-
teer Training Program.  If you are inter-
ested in volunteering with clients, please 
call the center at 717-267-3738 for more 
information. 

 

Greencastle 

By Tina Nunemaker 

At the beginning of this year, I shared 
with you that we were praying for a 
young woman who had visited our center 
and read a positive pregnancy test result.  
In further contacts, we were concerned 
that she might be pressured by family to 
abort her unborn child.  We had our first 
contact with her since that time a few 
weeks ago.  She did abort her unborn 
child and was coming to our center for 
another pregnancy test.  One major dif-
ference - this time she had the potential 
father with her.  Again, she read a posi-
tive pregnancy test.  This time, she and 
the father-to-be indicated that they would 
carry this baby to term. He excitedly 
picked a set of baby booties and a hat 
from the basket in the counseling room, 
something that she had refused to do 

when she read her first pregnancy test 
earlier this year.  Please pray with us, 
once again, for this young woman, her 
boyfriend, and the families that surround 
them.  Pray for opportunities to have 
further contact with them and pray for 
the safety and protection of this unborn 
child, and healing and strength for this 
young mother.   

It is stories like this young woman’s 
that grieve our hearts, and yet, we are 
overjoyed with the opportunity that we 
now have to minister into her heart and 
life again.  Pray for women like her, on 
the brink of new life changes, suddenly 
realizing that life is not going as they had 
planned.  

On September 6, we will have our 
annual Ralph’s Chicken Barbeque fund-
raiser.  Mark your calendars now so you 
can stop by to pick up some delicious 
BBQ chicken and baked goods to help 
support the ministry of PMI.   

Thank you for your continued support 
of our ministry.  We are truly blessed to 
have you as a part of our support team as 
we minister into the lives of the men, 
women, and children who come through 
our doors.   

 

Shippensburg Center 

By Robin Kell 
Our campus outreach continues to 

grow.  During Valentine’s week (I know 
that seems like a long time ago!) we 
hosted a “Make a Valentine” table at 
Shippensburg University and at Wilson 
College. The students enjoyed making 
their own valentines. We were so blessed 
at Wilson as there were several moms 
(student that live on campus with their 
child) that expressed they had not had a 
chance go get their little one something 
for Valentine’s Day or did not have the 
money. They were excited to make a 
valentine and take some candy for their 
child.  At both events, we were able to 
provide information on sexual integrity 
and center contacts.  

In March we were invited to do a 
presentation on STI’s at Shippensburg.  
The event was hosted by a sorority and 
we received a lot of positive feedback. 
We even had a student come in for our 
services as a result.  

Another student came up and thanked 
us for all we do.  

It has been an exciting adventure and 
we look forward to what God is going to 
do when students return in the fall. 

We continue to see an increase of 
women either considering abortion or 
being coerced to abort by their partner or 
family.   One young lady was so dis-
traught after reading a positive test that 

when she left we had no idea if she was 
going to choose life. She had already had 
3 abortions and she could not believe she 
was in the same situation again. After a 
week had passed, she called our center 
requesting to have the free ultrasound 
that was offered. She said. “I want to do 
the right thing this time.”  We praise God 
for this young woman choosing life. 

 

Waynesboro Center 

By Ruth Schuler 
Two months ago Bev Hannah needed 

to step down from her responsibilities at 
the Waynesboro PMI Center due to 
health issues. Please continue to pray for 
her and her family as they journey 
through this time of change and trial. I 
has actually been in the process of train-
ing to be Bev’s assistant and was asked 
to fill in in the interim. It was quite over-
whelming to learn the scope of my new 
responsibilities but I knew that God 
would provide the help that I needed. His 
first assurance came through the gracious 
volunteers who minister to the clients 
with love and compassion. I was so im-
pressed by them and their willingness to 
help me learn. With their help and the 
“on call” assistance of my fellow center 
directors, God is accomplishing His 
work at Waynesboro PMI. 

We see clients with such a wide range 
of needs. I met a client who is currently 
pregnant and because of a past poor 
choice had lost the custody of her older 
children. Over a year ago, she changed 
her lifestyle in this area and now desires 
to have more of a direct role in her chil-
dren’s lives. Without a phone, she has 
been unable to contact the agencies that 
can help her in this process.  Her joy was 
apparent when we were able to help her 
make application for a free phone. Due 
to other situations in her life in which 
she was a victim of a crime, she often 
feels hopeless about her circumstances.  
Pray with us as we continue to share 
Christ with her that this hopelessness 
would be replaced with hope in God.  

Thank you for your support and pray-
ers for the center here.  Pray for God’s 
guidance and direction for the future days. 
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Connections  
 by Joan Lindenmuth 

There is a urgent need to spread the word on the dangers of 
pornography, especially to young people. In a teen culture that 
is saturated with sex, pornography can seem to be a less harm-
ful option than interacting directly with one’s peers. No danger 
of STDs, getting one’s heart’s broken, pregnancy, etc., etc., 
right? Wrong! 

Pornography distorts purity in so many ways. It isolates peo-
ple instead of drawing them together. Many resort to pornogra-
phy because they can feel unworthy of authentic loving interac-
tions, or because it takes less effort than a relationship. It of-
fends chastity because it perverts the conjugal act, the intimate 
giving of spouses to each other. It is highly addictive and can 
affect the ability to be aroused by the intended intimacy of the 
shared love of spouses (Pornography plays a role in over 65% 
of divorces). The list goes on and on. 

Did you know that: 
Every second $3,075,640 is spent on pornography. 
Every second 28,258 Internet users are viewing pornogra-

phy. 
The pornography industry earns over $97 billion every year. 

$13 billion comes from the United States. The pornography 
industry earns more than these top technology companies com-
bined: Microsoft, Google, Amazon, EBay, Yahoo, Apple, Net-
flix, and EarthLink. 

By age 17, 90% of boys have viewed pornography. Viewing 
pornography releases dopamine, norepinephrine, and oxytocin 
in the brain* 

As alarming and saddening as these statistics are, they are a 
call for us to pray ever harder and to reach out to those around 
us. An epidemic of loneliness, of isolation from knowing au-
thentic love, surrounds us. However, miracles and authentic 
love surrounds us as well – please take heart in joining us in the 
battle for purity and authentic love! As human beings, each of 
us makes mistakes all the time! And yet God calls us not to 
dwell on our failings, but on His forgiveness and a call to deep-
er and truer love every day.  

Nurse Manager 

By  Cindy Booher 
Imagine that your 16 year old daughter comes and tells you 

that she thinks she is pregnant.  This is not an uncommon story 
at PMI.  After all the initial panic, sadness, disappointment and 
every other emotion one would feel settles, you are reminded…
it is a baby. A. Real. Baby.  Your baby is having a baby. There 
would be so many things going through your mind and your 
daughter’s as well. Do you know what she is up against in this 
present culture?    

Abortion is as common and encouraged as going to get an 
antibiotic for an ear infection. Not only that, the adults who are 
supposed to have a teen’s best interest in mind, who are guiding 
her every day, whom she trusts at school, medical offices, 
sports teams, etc. may not be giving her the guidance that is 
best. Someone has to be her advocate. Shouldn’t it be you as 
her parent or guardian?  It is known that in that “panic” stage is 
when most women have abortions. They may think “I am in 
this alone; my parents will kill me; I don’t have anyone. So they 
think that abortion is the perfect answer. But we know there are 
other answers. Here at PMI we can help teens and, yes, even the 
fathers of the babies work through these difficulties and make 
an informed choice and see the big picture.  One of the major 
ways we help is in providing an ultrasound so that she, and oth-
ers she chooses, may see her baby….see that it is real and com-
pletely developed at 8 weeks with its little heart beating for the 
entire world to see. I am not a numbers person, but it is hard to 
miss the statistics on this - that approximately 90% of abortion 
vulnerable women who see their baby on ultrasound choose 
LIFE. I have seen it happen over and over.  

So be there for her. If she is your daughter, granddaughter, 
niece, or friend, she needs you.  And….we are there for you all.   

Pure Grace 101 

By Ruth Schuler 
25 And a woman was there who had been subject to bleeding for twelve years. 26 She had suffered a great deal under the care of 
many doctors and had spent all she had, yet instead of getting better she grew worse. 27 When she heard about Jesus, she came up 
behind him in the crowd and touched his cloak, 28 because she thought, “If I just touch his clothes, I will be healed.” … 

 
33 Then the woman, knowing what had happened to her, came and fell at his feet and, trembling with fear, told him the whole 

truth. 34 He said to her, “Daughter, your faith has healed you. Go in peace and be freed from your suffering.” Mark 5:25-34 
(NIV) 
 This woman is not known by name, only by her humble state, brave effort and faith to reach out for help. Scripture here 
in Matt. doesn’t tell us but because of her bleeding, she was ceremonial unclean (Lev.15:25). This kept her isolated from the 
synagogue and public gatherings. This would help us understand why she reaches for help inconspicuously and is frightened 
when her touch is found out. 
 I can see a parallel between this woman and the post abortive individual, who often feels like an outcast for choosing to 
end her pregnancy. She is filled with guilt and shame and wants no one to know of her sin. She feels imprisoned and alone, often 
by her own choice lest someone find out about her shame. How can she ever be forgiven? She lives in a state of regret and grief, 
thinking there is no way out of her misery and doesn’t deserve it anyway. 
 Just as the woman who touched Jesus garment was healed, the post abortive need to be led to the Gracious Christ who 
offers forgiveness and healing and says “Go in peace and be freed from your suffering”. Pure Grace 101 offers a Bible study, 
“Forgiven and Set Free” which leads women through Scripture where they can encounter Christ’s healing touch. Pray with me 
that the post abortive would be brave enough to reach out for help. 
If someone you know is struggling with a past abortion, call or email confidentially at 717-372-2845 or 
puregrace101@gmail.com 

Call: 717-372-2845 or Email puregrace101@gmail.com 

Visit us at www.puregrace101.org 
 

All contacts are confidential 
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Banquet Reservations 

Yes! Include me in PMI’s Annual Fundraising Banquet on Thursday, 
October 16, 2014, at Antrim BIC at 24 E. Kauffman Road, 
Chambersburg.   Banquet begins promptly at 6:15 PM.   
 

There will be _________ person(s) in my party.      
 Cost:   $25.00 per person 

The total cost of $_____________ is enclosed.   
Please print clearly: 
Name:  ____________________________________________________________________  

Address:  __________________________________________________________________  

 _________________________________________________________________  

Daytime Phone:______________________________________________________ 

____ I cannot attend, but I wish to make a tax-deductible donation of $________  
 toward your banquet goal. 

All tables are 
reserved. 

Reservations 
available for tables 
of  up to 8 people. 
Parties wishing to 
sit together should 
submit reservations 
under one name. 
Thank you and... 

RESERVE EARLY   

Where Will She Turn for Help? 

Pregnancy Ministries' Volunteer Training 
 

Mail to: 
Pregnancy Ministries, Inc. 
Banquet Reservations 

P. O. Box 941 

Chambersburg, PA 17201 

 

A woman struggling with an unplanned pregnancy may feel confused and scared - not knowing 
what to do.  A free pregnancy test and ultrasound confirmation, a program to help with material 
needs, education on pre-natal and baby issues, and sharing the Good News of the Gospel can 
be the support needed to give her direction and empower her to carry her baby. 

With more volunteers, we can serve more women and be the first choice for women in unplanned 
pregnancies.  From meeting with clients and answering the phones to sorting donations and weed-
ing flowerbeds, each volunteer’s work is important.  Give us a call to find out more! 

 

Our next VOLUNTEER TRAINING for peer counselors and receptionists begins soon! 
 

Classes begin Monday, September 8 

6:30 - 9:00 PM 

Classes will run for 12 consecutive Monday evenings 

Training will equip you to volunteer with any aspect of the ministry. 
 

Is God calling you but you can't make the dates?   
See how training can be alternately arranged 

OR  
 see how you could help with other support services. 

 

 

 

Call any center for 
more details on re-
ceiving a volunteer 

packet and pre-

registering! 



”A copy of the official registration and financial information may be obtained from the PA Department of State by calling toll-free, within PA, 1-800-732-0999. Registration does not imply endorsement.” 

Pregnancy Ministries, Inc. 
P. O. Box 941 

Chambersburg, PA 17201 

Return Service Requested 

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage Paid 

Chambersburg, PA 

Permit # 466 
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Check Us Out! 
 

Check out our new Supporter Website at  
www.pregnancyministries.org  

 

Like us on Facebook and get up-to-date news and 
postings.  

www.facebook.com/pmipregnancycenter 

Abortion minded women to 
choose life 

College outreach 

Clients open to the Gospel 
Continual direction with 

potential clients. 
Fall Volunteer Training. 
Boldness and courage to share 

the love of Christ with our 
clients  

Those in the community that 
need STI testing 

Clients would come to the 
center with their hearts 
prepared to hear and accept 
truth 

That we would be a light for 
Christ  

God’s preparation would be 
evident in ministry 
transitions at Waynesboro 
andand Greencastle 

Prayer And Praise 

Chambersburg Center: 
Size 4 and 5 Diapers 

Girls’ Winter Clothes size 6-9 months 

 

Greencastle Center: 
Someone to clean the center on a bi-

weekly basis 

Teething toys and rattles 

8 oz. baby bottles and nipples 

 

Shippensburg Center: 
4 drawer File cabinet 
Person(s)/Group to sponsor 

university bus ad 

 

Waynesboro Needs: 
Car seats (toddler and less 

than 6 yrs old) 
Strollers (we have plenty 

umbrella type) 
Pack n plays 

Bath tubs  
Vinyl books 

Baby wash cloths 

Bottle brushes 

Baby notions 

Center Needs 

Mortgage Update: 
 

Current mortgage balance on the  
Chambersburg building is: 

$35,347.80 

Special gifts to reduce the mortgage principle 
may be sent to PMI at  

P.O. Box 941 

Chambersburg, PA  17201 


